
LITTLE BUDWORTH W.I. MARCH NEWS 

 

President Beryl Worrall welcomed everyone to our March meeting including five members 

from the Crewe Movie Makers. 

 The following items were discussed; our quiz team consisting of Barbara Icely, Ruby Speed, 

Anne Hall and Diane Robinson won their heat at the County W.I. quiz at Byley and will now 

go through to the final held on the 7
th
 April at Comberbach Village Hall. Beryl, on behalf of 

all the members wished them the very best of luck.  Several of our members had an enjoyable 

trip to the Empire Theatre to see Thoroughly Modern Millie and fortunately it was the day 

before the land slip outside Lime Street Station. 

Tickets for our very popular Cheese and Wine evening to be held on Friday 5
th
 May are now 

on sale and cost £8.50.  This is our annual fund raising evening so we hope it will be well 

supported by all our members and their friends.  The next Forest Group meeting is on 8
th
 May 

in Tarporley, and the evening is entitled Agatha Christie and Art Deco. Entrance is by ticket 

only at a cost of £7.50 and demand for these tickets is expected to be high, so be sure to get 

your ticket from Barbara Read.  Our next outing to Manor Farm will be on 24
th 

May.  

You may remember that in our February news we mentioned one of our members, Angela 

Wilson, was entering her dog Lily in a new competition called Rally Obedience at Crufts on 

the 9
th

 March.  Well it was a very long day with Angela and Lily taking part in the Team 

Parade in the morning and then having to wait till the afternoon before the actual competition. 

Angela and Lily did very well and were placed 4
th

 and received a certificate and a rosette.  

After the competition Angela was interviewed by Manchester Radio.  

Beryl then introduced the Crewe Movie Makers who have over the last eight years been 

going to clubs and societies such as the W.I. and U3A.  They presented eleven short films 

made by their members, ranging from the Royal Yacht Britannia, to Morris Dancing in 

Sandbach, a Wild Life film and a film entitled School Life in Wartime.  This was originally a 

silent film shot by the Headmaster of Elworth Primary School and the Crewe Movie Makers 

added the sound.  Their members also took part in three short humorous films and the punch 

line is always at the end!   It was a very entertaining and informative evening. 

Ruby Speed gave the Vote of Thanks. 

The evening was rounded off with refreshments being served by Gina and Katie Pearce. 

On Wednesday 12
th
 April Gill Addlington will be coming to talk about Painting for 

Everyone.  So any budding artists come along and see what she has to say.  You may be 

surprised to find you have a hidden talent that you didn’t know you had.  

The meeting starts at 7.30pm and visitors are most welcome. 

 



 

 


